

April 6, 2023

Rotary Club of Downtown Wichita Falls Attention: Board Members P.O. Box 4728 Wichita Falls, Texas 76308

Dear Board Members:

The Boy Scouts of America Friends of Scouting 2023 fundraising drive is under way, and we would greatly appreciate your support. The Downtown Wichita Falls Rotary Club has been a generous contributor in the past years. We would like to ask if you would financially support of the Northwest Texas Council of the Boy Scouts of America by giving \$2,000 towards the purchase of (1) a Camp Perkins pool vacuum (\$4,000), (2) portable archery range (\$2500), or (3) a new rain gutter on the backside of the quartermaster building (\$1350). Rotary has always been a fine supporter of Scouting for many years; maybe because so many members are Scouters and have those fond memories of camping and learning invaluable skills.

2022 saw us lead our area in membership growth of 28% increase over the previous year. We are very proud to support more and more of our youth in the Wichita Falls area.

For 113 years, families have benefited from Scouting's influence. Today, the need is great:

- · Our country needs future leaders.
- · Our families need strong role models.
- Our young people need a sense of belonging.

Your active and vital participation has helped make Scouting better and stronger, at a time in our history when many are returning to the values and virtues that Scouting never left. Again, on behalf of the many young people and communities we serve, thank you for your generous and meaningful support of Scouting and its future.

Yours in Scouting,
Lengy B. Sulul

Greg Brownfield

Scout Executive/CEO

3604 Maplewood Avenue Wichita Falls, Texas 76308 Phone: (940) 696-2735 Fax: (940) 691-0920

nwtcguestservice@bsamail.org

www.nwtcbsa.org